Council Meeting of

May 11, 2021
Honorable Mayor and Members
of City Council
City Hall

Torrance, California
Members of Council:

SUBJECT: Finance - Accept and File the Investment Report for the month of March 2021.
Expenditure: None.

RECOMMENDATION

Recommendation of the Finance Director that City Council accept and file the Investment Report for the
month of March 2021.

FUNDING
None required for this item.

BACKGROUND

On June 9, 2020, Your Honorable Body, through passage of Resolution No. 2020-48, adopted an
official “Statement of Investment Policy” as recommended by the Finance Director. The City's
Statement of Investment Policy requires the City Treasurer to report a monthly statement of investment
activity.

Monthly Investment Report Summary

The City's investment objectives, in order of priority, shall be safety, which is investing in the highest
quality securities, liquidity, which can be converted into cash and necessary to meet our cash flow
disbursement requirements, and yield, which is earning a higher yield than the market rate of return.

March 2021 Investment Report

As of March 31, 2021 the ending balance of total funds was $120,799,227, a decrease of
approximately $4.4M from the previous month; which included investments of $114,617,556 and
cash of $6,181,671. Typically, the City experiences seasonal revenues of higher cash inflow from
December through February and April through May and iower cash inflow from June through
November. In addition, at the beginning of the fiscal year, the City experiences higher cash
outflow, where the City makes payments for annual contracts and obligations.

The LAIF balance decreased by $3.0M to $60.1M. The investment activity for March 2021
included investments and redemptions of Local Agency Investment Funds. LAIF earned a yield of
.357%, which is lower than the previous month in February by 5.0 basis points. LAIF funds are
available on a daily basis and earns a higher yield than the benchmark of the 1-year and 2-year
U.S. Constant Maturing Treasury (CMT) at .07% and .16%, respectively. The City is closely
monitoring the daily LAIF rate, as the LAIF rate continues to trend downward.

There were no purchases of fixed income instruments during the month. One investment was
redeemed, which consisted of one maturity totaling $245K.

The portfolio yielded 1.158% for March, a decrease of 0.8 basis points over the previous month of
February. The effective rate of return for fiscal year-to-date yield is 1.520% compared to 2.050% a

year ago.



Iinvestment Committee Note

The Investment Committee members are the City Manager, City Attorney, Finance Director, City
Treasurer, and Interim Deputy City Treasurer as created by your Honorable Body, has reviewed the
attached report (Attachment B).

Respectfully submitted,

SHEILA POISSON
FINANCE DIRECTOR

By

Kristopher Awshee
Interim Deputy City Treasurer

CONCUR:

L0

She#aPoisson

Finance Director

Aram Chaparyah
City Manager

Attachments:
A) Detail Listing of Redemptions for March 2021
B) Monthly Investment Report for March 2021
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